
 
 
 
 

Paseo Del Norte/I-25 Interchange  
Reconstruction Project Announces 

Saturday Night Closure of  
Paseo Del Norte Between Jefferson 

and Second Street 
Closure is Needed so that Crews Can Realign 
Paseo Del Norte near the Railroad Crossing 

 
Contacts: Phillip R. Gallegos, 798-6645/220-4153 

Melissa Dosher, 827-5526/469-5698 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE—June 13, 2014 

 

ALBUQUERQUE – The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) has 

announced that both directions of Paseo Del Norte will be  completely closed between 2nd Street 
and Jefferson from   9 p.m. Saturday, June 14 through 5 a.m. Sunday, June 15 so that crews can 

realign Paseo Del Norte near the area where there is a railroad crossing. (See map below.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eastbound traffic will be diverted to Second Street and Osuna, and westbound traffic 
will be diverted to Jefferson and Alameda, but motorists are encouraged to use an alternate  
route if possible. 

In other weekend work, I-25 southbound will be reduced to one lane at San Antonio from 
 

9 p.m. Friday June 13 until 5 a.m. Saturday, June 14 and will have a single right lane closure until 
 

5 a.m. Monday, June 16. I-25 southbound will be closed from Alameda to Paseo Del Norte from 
 

9 p.m. Saturday June 14 through 5 a.m. Sunday, June 15. Motorists traveling on southbound I-25 

over the weekend should expect delays at times. 

The Paseo Del Norte/I-25 Interchange Reconstruction Project is a project of the New 



Mexico Department of Transportation in partnership with the Federal Highway 

Administration, City of Albuquerque and Bernalillo County and in cooperation with the Mid- 

Region Council of Governments. Construction on the Project is expected to be completed 

in December 2014. Individuals can sign up for text/email updates by visiting 

www.paseoi25.com.  All construction for the Project is subject to change without notice 

and weather permitting. 
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http://www.paseoi25.com/

